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No: IRFC/SE/2024-25/60                                                                                                                                   14th January, 2025 
   

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 
Listing department, Exchange Plaza, 
Bandra- Kurla Complex, Bandra (E) 
Mumbai- 400 051 
 
Scrip Symbol: IRFC 

BSE Limited 
Listing Dept / Dept of Corporate Services,  
PJ Towers, Dalal Street,  
Mumbai -400 001 
 
Scrip Code: 543257 

 
 
Subject: Disclosure under Regulation 30 & 51 of SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 -IRFC Limited emerges as the 
Lowest Bidder (L1) against RFP for Securing Rupee Term Loan for PVUNL's Banhardih Coal Block Project 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
In accordance with the provisions of Regulation 30 & 51 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) 
Regulations, 2015, as amended from time to time and other applicable Regulations, this is to inform that IRFC has 
emerged as the L1 bidder for financing ₹3,167 crore for the development of the Banhardih Coal Block in Latehar 
District, Jharkhand. This project is being undertaken by Patratu Vidyut Utpadan Nigam Limited (PVUNL), a joint 
venture between NTPC Limited (74% equity stake) and Jharkhand Bijli Vitran Nigam Limited (26% equity stake). The 
Banhardih Coal Block has been allocated to PVUNL as a captive coal source. Coal from the block will be transported to 
Chetar Station via Mine-Gain-Rail (MGR) and then to PVUNL's project site using Indian Railways. 
 
The proposal is subject to further due diligence and approval of Board of Directors and finalisation of detailed 
sanctioned terms with PVUNL. 
 
This is submitted for your information and record. 
 
Thanking You,  
For Indian Railway Finance Corporation Limited 
 
 
 
(Vijay Babulal Shirode)  
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
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